
NC OneMap Disclaimer and Privacy Policy
GICC Meeting
8.17.2022

Jessica Middlebrooks, NCDIT Deputy General Counsel, GICC Counsel
David Giordano, CGIA, NC OneMap Database Administrator



Background

• NCDIT asked GICC to review NC OneMap Disclaimer as it 
relates to:

• publicly available geospatial data
• possible resale and commercial use of the data
• responsibilities in GS 132-10



Work We’ve Done

• Held meetings with Counsel to:
• Review draft language

• For clarity and comprehension combined Disclaimer and Privacy Policy

NC OneMap Disclaimer:
The NC Center for Geographic Information and Analysis (CGIA) is charged with the development and maintenance of NC 
OneMap and, in cooperation with other mapping organizations, is committed to offering its users accurate, useful, and 
current information. Although every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of information, errors and conditions 
originating from physical sources used to develop the resources may be reflected in the information supplied. The user 
must be aware of possible conditions and bear responsibility for the appropriate use of the information with respect to 
possible errors, original map scale, collection methodology, currency, and other conditions specific to certain data, web 
services or applications. While every effort has been made by data providers to ensure this information is accurate and 
reliable, there is no assumption of liability for any damages caused by inaccuracies in the data, web services or 
applications. There is no warranty, express or implied, nor does the fact of distribution constitute such a warranty. The use
of trade names or commercial products does not constitute their endorsement by CGIA or North Carolina State 
Government.

NC OneMap Privacy Policy:
Geospatial data, web services and applications provided directly from this NC OneMap geoportal are free to use by 
anyone without restriction. By sharing their content with NC OneMap, all provider organizations understand the free 
and unrestricted use policy for this website. Written release agreements to authorize use of geospatial data, web 
services and applications discovered on the NC OneMap website are not required and will not be issued. 



Work We’ve Done

• Discuss possible modification of GS 132-10 to update data transfer 
technologies, other clarifications

• Answered Questions
• To track who downloads what geospatial data, can login or account registration 

for access to NC OneMap be considered?
• Follow-up with users who download data concerning resale?



Legal Opinions

• Application of GS 132-10 to both local and state government 
entities

• Does “value-added” information appended to local 
government-sourced geospatial data by state entities then 
make the data “state-owned?”

• Feasibility of updating language in GS 132-10
• Modernize data transfer media
• Clarify pertinence to state government



Work To Be Done Today

• Any GICC discussion related to draft language?
• Ask for motion and adoption of new disclaimer



Record your vote to adopt the new disclaimer

Or go to https://arcg.is/1XWmzm0 in browser

Vote here!
Scan QR Code with 
your phone’s camera.



Next Steps

• Convey new disclaimer language
• Add to NC OneMap web site
• Broadcast by GICC subcommittees

• Explore the possible update of GS 132-10
• Release of AddressNC data for public access through NC 

OneMap
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